White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
	October 12, 2015
	
	
Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, October 12, 2015.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Richard Morrison, Robert Jones, Frank Lober, Jennifer Hammerberg representing Stockbridge Community Schools.  Trustee Diane Graf led us in the pledge of allegiance.  
	
A Motion was made by Trustee Baker seconded by Trustee Graf to accept the minutes of the September 14, 2015 Regular Township Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

CD # 109637879 will renew on November 17, 2015.  We will decide at the November meeting what to do with it.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.   

Zoning Administrator, Richard Martinez gave his report.  There was some discussion about the issue with the mud bog.  There was some discussion about the need to amend the Zoning Ordinance.  Some topics that need to be discussed are the issue on camping, mud bogs, and fracking. 

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Baker to pay bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Richard Morrison gave the Park Commission report.  We need to have the faucet disconnected for winter, and mulch around the hickory tree in the park.  He showed the board a decoration he would like to purchase for the park.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to allow him to spend a maximum of $500.00 on the ornament. 


[bookmark: _GoBack]Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:10 p.m.


Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk


